
3/13/96 Coastal Quilters Guild, INC. Board Meeting

1. Ann Braddock said that 13 people had signed up for Judy Warren's
workshop on fabric postcards.
2. The minutes for the February meeting were passed out by Diane Eardley
and approved by the board.
3. Betty Kelley has been picking up the mail.
4. Membership rosters will be available next month. Kristin Otte had
problems in preparing the roster because of a computer virus.
5. Sue Scholl said 4 old books have been returned to the library.
6. Lynn Laughrin suggested that the newsletter be printed on white paper to
save money, and the board agreed.
7. Nola Ferguson said that refreshments have been going smoothly.
8. Cathy Rampton said there has been very good turn out for block of the
month.
9. Judy Gorrindo mentioned that the Camarillo Guild has been told by the
District Attorney's Office in Ventura that it is illegal for them to sell tickets
for their Opportunity Quilt which has been designed by Ellen Heck. '
10. Maggie said that Carol Boyce has been asked to make a banner for the
Quilters' Hall of Fame, and she is considering the request.
11. Diane Eardley showed her foundation-pieced name tag which was
embroidered by Carol Meyer on the Bernina 1630 at Grant House. She will
write a brief article for the April newsletter encouraging guild members to
make their own name tag out of fabric. She pointed out that the March
Quilters Newsletter Magazine has designs for several foundation-pieced
album blocks which are appropriate for name tags.
12. Cathy Rampton presented a request from Cynthia Bonner to sell her
hand-dyed fabrics before the guild meetings. The board members expressed
some concerns, and Maggie will check the incorporation papers to see if
there is anything in them which would prevent a member from selling items
at the meeting.
13. Diane Eardley is making arrangements with Sarah House, an AIDS
hospice, to receive quilts this year as part of the guild's Community Quilt
Project. A call for fabric and quilt block donations will be made in the next
newsletter and at the next meeting. Claire Hemke will be called to
determine the status of the guild's fabric stash for this project.

Respectfully submitted,

~~
Diane Eardley, Recording Secretary


